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General Meeting Questions and Answers
Wednesday 10 April 2013
Training Ground

Q: Why did the terms of the buy back become less favourable?

A: It was a commercial deal. The investors view was the original terms didn’t give them sufficient return on their investment. Our position was we needed to conclude the deal to satisfy our end of month (March) financial obligations.
Q: Can we invest?

A: Yes, please talk to Don.

Q: Do we have to continue to maintain and repair the Training Ground?
A: Yes.

Q: How many investors are there, are they known to you and how long have they supported WW?

A: Three, yes and at least ten years.

Q: Can you guarantee there won’t be future occasions where you allow anonymity?

A: We have always said we want to be as open and honest as possible and that remains our position. However we cannot absolutely guarantee this will be the case on every occasion. If we hadn’t agreed to anonymity in this instance, the deal wouldn’t have happened.

Q: Who approached who?

A: That is difficult to say. The investors were aware of our situation and the idea came about following a number of conversations.

Don Woodward’s Presentation

Q: What is the position with Gareth’s contract?

A: Talks have taken place and we fully expect Gareth to be with us next season.
Q: What is the position on securing the additional loan?

A: This is being progressed urgently and we will keep you updated.

Q: If we get a loan for £450k, how long will that sustain us for?
A: Cash will still be tight, but our aim will be to manage through to the position where we are operating at break even.
Q: How much longer will Wasps be here?

A: As you know they have issued a press release today which suggests they see their long term future elsewhere. We will see how the situation develops now they have new investors on board.

Q: Will you stage further London Broncos matches?

A: It is difficult to say today. It does give us another option and there are a number of other clubs interested in using Adams Park.
Q: You said previously that our facilities here are under used. Is that still the position?

A: Yes, although there has been a slight improvement. The key thing was to improve our food operation, which we have now done, so that we can market ourselves with confidence.

Q: Can we not have weddings here over the summer?
A: Yes, we will do in future, but these tend to be booked 12/18 months in advance and at that time we weren’t confident to market ourselves.
Q: Can the car park be used to generate revenue over the summer?

A: Yes, we have one booking from a film company and will look for others.

Q: What is the position with HMRC?

A: We are behind with our VAT and have two further payments of £55k to make to bring our account up to date. To avoid this situation in future, we need to firstly secure the additional financing and then operate our break even model.

Q: How much profit did we make from the England U21 match?

A: £20k and there were additional opportunities with F&B. We will learn lessons for the future.

Q: Why didn’t you open the terrace end?

A: This was on the FA’s instruction.

Q: Would you consider closing the terrace to save costs as you have done with the Dreams stand?

A: No.

Q: What is the position with the beer deal?

A: We are currently negotiating with a number of companies, but obviously not in time for this season.

Q: Is it possible to solve the problem of long queues in the Vere Suite on match days?
A: Yes, a bar manager has just been recruited and he will significantly improve the operation.

Q: Has lowering the bar prices and removing the £25 annual membership been a success?

A: We thought cheaper prices would attract more supporters than has happened. We will put prices back up to a sensible level next season and also market the Vere Suite to away supporters more.

Q: Can we use the marquee more on match days as the atmosphere at Oxford was very good?
A: Yes, we will do this for Port Vale.

Q: How will we cope with the number of supporters expected from Port Vale?
A: We are going to use the Beechdean Stand as additional capacity and the ticket office team are contacting the Beechdean season ticket holders and relocating them for this match.
Q: Will you have more community matches where tickets are given away to schools?
A: No. The extra events add costs and very few recipients of the free tickets return to subsequent matches. The ‘Talk of the Town’ was more successful and we will look to build on that in future.
David Roberton’s Presentation

Q: Are you concerned with the state of the pitch?

A: Yes, but we have had a very severe winter and we are confident it will recover over the summer.

Q: Are you hoping to sell players in the transfer window and if so, which ones?

A: We may make a sale if we have a very good offer and the move is in the development interest of a young player. We are however confident we can develop more young players and also attract talented players on loan because of our growing reputation as a developer.
Q: We are benefiting from our link with QPR.

A: It isn’t a formal link, but yes, the benefit of our connection there is self evident.

Q: How many players are out of contract in the summer?

A: There are a number of senior players out of contract and this is being reviewed with Gareth.

Following the break

Q: Can we minimise the Wasps branding at AP to improve the sense of it being our ground?

A: Different owners have had different views. We will see what the new owners’ views are and try and work with them. We also have plans to relocate the museum exhibition to AP post September. 

Q: Can we add future ground share agreements to the Soft Rights?
A: Yes, we will look at this and publish the finalised lists shortly.

Q: The Woodlands Executive members seem to have been missed with the season ticket renewals.

A: We have a slightly different plan for next season, which will be communicated in the next few days.

Q: Who now runs the Club on a day to day basis?

A: Don for three days a week and one of his business colleagues for three days. They have also been working with the team managers, empowering them to take more accountability for their functions.

Q: Can we make more use of volunteers?

A: Yes and John Derben is reviewing this. We were limited initially, in order to protect our legal position, whilst the office was being reorganised and some staff were leaving.

Q: What is the position with Kukri?

A: There is two years of the three year deal remaining.
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